RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF ELTON

From the Office of the Chief Administrative Officer

July 21, 2015

TransCanada Pipelines Limited
#302 — 620 12" Avenue S.W.
Calgary AB

T2R 0H4

Attention: Darren Paquin, Community Relations

Energy East Pipeline Project

Dear Mr. Paquin:

Council of the Rural Municipality of Elton (Elton) wishes to register its support for the development of
the TransCanada Pipelines Limited (TCPL) Energy East Pipeline Project.

In the many years that TCPL has operated gas and oil pipelines within the boundaries of Elton, they
have been an exemplary neighbor and community supporter. Their dedication to safety is apparent in
their programs for maintenance and emergency response, which are continually updated and improved
upon.

Transportation of oil via underground pipelines lowers risks that are inherent with movement by railway
or highways, in addition to reducing maintenance and replacement costs.

Elton fully supports the construction of the Energy East Pipline.

Sincerely, \‘L
Ko ol

Ross Farley
Reeve

Cc National Energy Board, 517 Tenth Avenue SW, Calgary, Alberta T2R 0A8
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